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Rossett Community Council 

Meeting on Wednesday 20th July 2016
MINUTES
Declarations of Interest
Members were reminded that they should declare the existence and nature of any personal and or prejudicial interest in the business of this meeting

Present: 

Councillors : A Parrington (Chair), C Guest, J Bassett, G Smith, T Harmer, R Shepherd, J Fortune, P Cade, H Jones, J Montgomery, C Parker
Others : PSCO Alison Heron, T Price, S Price, Representatives of Premier Stores and Rossett Post Office, Independent Planning Consultant

Apologies for absence: K Dolan, S Hopper
1.
Approval of the minutes of the previous meeting.
The minutes of the meeting 15th June 2016 were approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman.  
2. 
North Wales Police
(a) Crime Details for June:
	Crime Type
	No.
	Comments



	Burglary

	1

	20.06.16 - Waverley Crescent – Nothing taken

	Burglary 

(not dwelling)

	2
	10.06.16 – Llyndir Lane – item taken from room
15.06.16 – Cobblers Lane – item taken. Undetected



	Theft from motor vehicle

	1
	19.06.16 – Llay Road – Keys taken. Undetected


(b)  Priorities: 

Speeding – Harwoods Lane : No speeding motorists


Parking on pavements – No reports at present.  Will continue to monitor area.
(c)  Emerging Issues:

Hot weather causing youths to swim in the Weir.  Will monitor situation.  If anyone sees anyone swimming at the Weir please contact 101.

(d)  Good News Stories:

Continues to visit Darland High School.


Continue to monitor bus stops on Chester Road.

Cllr. Jones drew attention to the fact that speeding is still an issue at Burton Road and asked PCSO Heron what was being done about this.  PCSO Heron advised they have carried out detection at St Johns Court.  Cllr. Jones suggested they monitor the exit to the 30mph limit as this is where most speeding occurs.   
Action : Cllr. Parrington advised he would catch up with PCSO Heron in August with regard to this situation and review in the September meeting.


Cllr. Bassett advised he had reported a 101 offence of foul language from youths in the Weir.  PCSO Heron had attended and dealt with the situation. 

6.
Community Representations:

Paul Lewis, proprietor of the Rossett Store, introduced an independent planning consultant Mr Huw Evans who he has asked, on behalf of retailers in Rossett, to advise on the Butchers Arms development.  The planning consultant advised that Land Registry searches have revealed a beneficial interest in the site from the Co-operative Group Food Ltd.  Representations have been made to the Planning Authority which have resulted in the alterations being refused, as proposals did not fit with a conservation area.  The developers now have to submit a full application to advise of its intended use and until then the precise proposals for the site are unclear.  

Jane Rowlands of the Rossett Post Office outlined their position:  If another retailer was to operate in the village then the Post Office could not be sustained as it relies on the shop for footfall.  This would mean another banking service would be lost in the village.
Cllr Jones reported that legally there was no requirement for a planning application for a change of use from a Public House to a retail store. He further added that The Development Control Manager at WCBC had agreed with view that the changes to the external features could not be dealt with as 'non material' as they impact on the Conservation Area and requires a full application.


Cllr. Guest requested the planning consultant to come back to us once an application has been made and advise us on what grounds the community council potentially could use to support any objection to the planning application.  The planning consultant confirmed he would.


It was proposed by Cllr Guest that in principle the Community Council opposes any development of a retail food unit on the Butchers Arms site. This was seconded by Cllr Smith and unanimously supported by the Council. :
7.
Appointment of Clerk and Responsible Finance Officer


Cllr. Parrington thanked Brian Doyle for his services to the Council as Clerk and wished him all the best for the future.  

Cllr. Parrington welcomed Sarah Tushingham as the new Clerk.

8.
Report from County Borough Councillor J H Jones :
· The Village Stores have requested the installation of an ATM cash machine on the outside of the premises.  Discussion ensued.  Cllr. Guest advised that he did not think it appropriate to object to this.

· 20mph speed limit is to be applied to outside areas surrounding St Peters School.  This would be linked from the Darland limit and, would create, a 20mph speed limit throughout the centre of the village.  New signs are on order for the new speed restrictions on Rossett Road which have been agreed.

· Network Rail have advised the new line will be commissioned in November.  They will then vacate the site with part of the site being retained for access. A meeting is to take place to discuss potential community use for the site once vacated.
· BT Wales have confirmed that all of Burton and Rossett will have superfast broadband by July 2017.

· Burton & Rossett Horticultural Society and the Rotary Club of Great Britain want to plant purple crocuses to tie-in with their campaign to remove polio from the world.  They have requested we buy and help plant the bulbs around the village.  Cost is £85 for 5000 bulbs.   Proposed by Cllr. Jones and seconded by Cllr. Montgomery and unanimously agreed.
· The underpass lighting issue has been resolved.

9.
Matters Arising and Matters Raised by Community Councillors:
 (1)
Cllr. Smith advised he has been approached by a cold caller from Oswestry selling logs.  He reported this.

(2)
Cllr. Parrington is to deal with finding alternative suppliers of the village grass cutting, presently supplied by Ashtree Services.

(3)
Cllr. Montgomery advised that Wrexham Council have advised that the bins in the park are not their responsibility and that is why they have been removed.  Discussion ensued.


Action : (1) Cllr. Smith will contact commercial bin companies (suggested Biffa and Alan’s Skips) and investigate their services for installing/collecting bins and get quotes.  (2) Cllr. Jones will contact Malcolm Hughes of Wrexham Council to see if anything can be done.

(4)
There is a Councillor vacancy to fill.  Cllr. Parrington advised he has advertised this on village noticeboards. The closing date for applications is 31st July, 2016.  Action : Cllr. Guest to advertise vacancy on the website.  

(5)
At the last meeting it was suggested that we move to meeting on a bi-monthly basis with sub-committee meetings taking place in between full Council meetings, it had been agreed that we would vote on this change at the July meeting. Cllr. Parrington proposed bi-monthly meetings : Seconded by Cllr. Bassett

Action : Sub-Committees are to meet in the months when no full Council meeting is held and report back to the next full Council meeting.

(6)
It was confirmed that the revised Code of Conduct for Community Councils had been adopted at the previous meeting but no action had been taken to publicise this.  
Action : Cllr. Guest to contact Wrexham Council to advise of this
(7)
Cllr. Bassett is dealing with the Playdale payment and recreation grounds issue.

(8)
Awards night for services to the village by local citizens was discussed.  Cllr. Parrington has a list of categories.  Date of event to be confirmed.  
Action : St Peters School and Darland School are to be contacted for nominations, advertisements put on noticeboards, the website and in Essential Magazine, a judging panel to be decided upon and Cllr. Parrington and Cllr. Fortune to confirm a date.
(9)
Commemoration benches for the Queen’s 90th birthday are still outstanding.  


Action : Recreation Committee to specify replacement benches.
(10)
The general state and appearance of the village was discussed.  Cllr. Parrington advised that an advertisement for a person to tidy the village (i.e. tidy verges, street sweeping, litter picking etc) on a 10 hour a week basis has been placed and he has received 2 applications. A discussion followed as to whether a private company could be engaged to undertake this role. Cllr Guest reminded the Council that a decision to directly employ someone to undertake this role was made at the previous meeting, but accepted this may not have been made clear in the meeting. Cllr. Bassett advised that a job description should be placed in the contract of employment. 

Action : The decision to directly employ someone in this role was confirmed and agreed. Cllr. Parrington to progress with the appointment 

(11)
A discussion ensued with regard to the public toilets at the park.  Cllr. Bassett advised they have cost £1818 so far this year to keep running.  They are constantly being vandalised and misused, due to a spate of recent incidents they are currently closed.  Cllr. Montgomery advised that she felt there was a need to keep the toilets open and wanted all avenues exhausted before the decision to permanently close them was made.   
Proposed by Cllr Hamer that main toilet block is closed and 20p lock system is installed on the disabled toilet for multi-use.  This was seconded and agreed.


Action : A notice is to be placed on the toilet block explaining why this decision to close them has been made.


Action: An options appraisal to take place as to future usage of the building e.g. coffee shop, community resource


Action : Contracted toilet cleaners to be requested to do a final clean of the block and then contracted to clean the one remaining toilet.
(12)
 Street lamp No. 3 in Burton Road to be replaced.

(13)
Cllr. Bassett noted interest in the Cadw Cymru Funding drop in session on the 19th August and will attend.

10.
Planning:

(1)
Burton Meadow Farm, Broadoak Lane – Construction of slurry lagoon (P2016/80642) : Approved

(2)
1 Croes Howell Court – Demolition of conservatory and construction of single storey rear extension (P/2016/0622 : No comment

(3)
“Innisfree” Croes Howell Lane – Single storey flat roof extension to rear (P2016/0662) : No comment
(4)
The Village Store – Display signs (P2016/0672) : Objections to be made.  Appropriate signage is required in keeping with the village, this has been raised by many residents with Councillors
(5)
The Village Store – Installation of new ATM cash machine (P2016/0684) : No objection

11.
Finance:
Cllr. Bassett advised he has fulfilled all obligations with the Pension Regulator. 
Cllr Bassett presented a report for the month from the finance sub-committee, with accompanying financial spreadsheets. The finance sub-committee made one proposal " that we commission RoSPA to carry out a Post Installation Inspection at Greenfields at a cost of £395.00 (inc. VAT)" The proposal was carried by the meeting
Invoices payable
Wrexham County Borough Council 

Inspection & Maintenance of playgrounds : April to September 2016

£1641.60

Excel Cleaning – Toilet cleaning






£  133.42

Scottish Power- Electricity – Street lighting




£  439.26

Jones Lighting - Street light maintenance




£  384.69

T Price

Park Warden Salary : July 2016 : 35 hours @ £8.25 ph - Tax


£  230.95

F B Doyle Clerk Salary







£  302.89

HMRC – Tax









£  105.20

AVOW – Payroll charge 31.03.16 to 30.06.16




£    50.00

F B Doyle – Stamps and USB Stick





£    39.45

Excel Cleaning – Toilet cleaning : 3.6.16 to 4.7.16



£  110.40

Ashtree Services – Grass cutting etc





£  706.08

12.
Any Other Business:

Cllr. Guest advised that a wheelie-bin has been left outside the Butchers Arms for a number of weeks without being emptied.  
Action : Cllr. Guest to report this to Wrexham Council
Date of the next meeting Wednesday 21st September  2016
Signed as a true record:

_________________________________
_________________________

Chairman





Date

7

